
Meeting called to order at 3:05.  
 
Present: Kevin Shute, Travis Wolfel, Andrew Deci, Jeanne Parker, Steve Balboni, Peter Owen, 
Maria Newcomb, Sharon Wilbraham, Robert McChesney, Mike Field. 
 
Chair's report: Kevin spoke about Bike-to-Work week (May 11-15) and planned activities. 
Carolyn Lockwood has resigned from Main Street Bath which leaves any joint activities 
unlikely. Mari Eosco who has temporarily taken over the directorship said she would see if there 
was any interest among business owners. 
 
Kevin said he would lead a ride on Wednesday, May 13. On the street banner, Robert reported he 
was getting Carrot Signs to make up the new numbers for the date (he needs a '1' and a '5' to turn 
'May 12-16' into 'May 11-15' on the sign).  Andrew said his office would cover the cost of 
hanging the banner and taking it down ($150 plus). 
Travis said he would take care of the Facebook page info. 
 
Kevin announced that the Y will be holding its annual "Tot Bike Day"   
on May 15.    
 
The MDOT website reports that bids for work on Route 1 in Woolwich went out on April 1. 
  
John and Travis term is up and both have chosen to stay on. 
 
Kevin met with Abby King, Jim Tassy to coordinate about upcoming legislation with regards to 
bike safety.  Kevin also spoke to Linda Buler and hopes to meet with Jennifer Dechant.   
 
The complete streets policy is complete and has been accepted by the city manager and is posted 
on the city web-site. 
 
Kevin brought up a concern by Lori Fleming, a resident on North Street, regarding the plan to 
remove of the sidewalk on the south side of North Street.  Peter Owen explained that this was 
discussed at the public meeting and at a previous bike ped meeting.  The city’s plan is to rebuild 
the south side walkway if there is funding.  The city will not know the project cost until the 
project is bids are received.  There is not enough funding to accomplish all of the items the city 
included in the conceptual plan.  The city hopes to rebuild the walkway but acknowledges that if 
funding is short the walkway will not be built on the south side. 
 
Mike Field discussed the Safety Day is to be held on June 6 from 10-1:00 pm at the REC 
building parking lot.  Bikes will be donated and raffled off. 
 
 
Andrew Deci spoke briefly about the Southend Park and the public meetings that have been held 
to discuss the use of the park and the expenditure of funds available for the park.  The findings of 
these meetings will be presented to the council at the next council meeting in May. 
 
 


